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Bukit Raja—3 May 1998

Hares:
Mike Elliot, Nigel Blott and Peter Bloomer

Many thanks to the hares for setting this one, especially to Mike Elliot who very kindly stepped up to the breach with only about 3 weeks’ warning. If, however I had any thoughts that we were going to be let off easy due to the hares’ lack of preparation, these thoughts were quickly dispelled on the day.

The April bash (though in May) was memorable for more than just the fact that it was the first bash that I have been to in Bukit Raja which actually didn’t take us though the bovine motorway which passes by the cowshed. It is always quite disturbing to find flecks of gray-green organic matter on your Camelbak mouthpiece after you had put it into your mouth. Warm thoughts and kind regard for the hares, please.

It was memorable also for the fact that Vibrator, Geoff and I spent 2 hours and 55 minutes out in the estate before we came out to the cars. Richard and I came upon the “out” trail but did not realise that we were already close to the cars, and promptly started going around again, this time checking out all the false trails which we missed the first time around. Some consolation was got from two things. First, that Geoff was a bigger dope for following the two of us around. Second, many, many more (including some first-time bashers) came in tongues alolling only well after we did. Unsurprisingly, I don’t see them reaching for the membership form any time soon.

All in all it was an exceptionally well set bash, with false trails and loops going every which way, but always in a logical manner. By this I mean that the “rules” were adhered to and there were no inexplicable discontinuity in paper. Granted, the paper was a bit wispy in the first half (when the hares probably thought they didn’t have enough paper) but the hares’ generosity improved near the end (when they figured that they had better get rid of all that excess paper and that the missus wouldn’t appreciate more paper in the garage).

A particularly memorable part was the two false trails, one of which went up and down a rather evil hill, that ended at the same “X”. The unawares would have been caught checking both trails only to find themselves back at the same place. Liberal doses of singletrack (most appreciated was one which cut down across the rubber estate terraces), a mix of rubber, oil palm and belukar, rolling terrain, a lake (apparently) and falsies that did not overly test the bashers’ sense of humour all added up to a very balanced bash, indicative I think of experienced hands. Well done the hares.

Joe

Next Bash

Bukit Jelutong—9.30 am Sunday 31 May 1998
Head West on the NKVE towards Shah Alam. Take Exit 103 for Shah Alam and Bukit Jelutong. Reset tripmeter at the toll. At the roundabout, turn left (9 o’clock). At about 1.3km turn left again (signposted “Akademi Golf Guthrie”). At about 2.0km, just past the funky building, turn right on the T-junction. Continue until the end of the dual-carriageway (about 3.4km), then turn left onto a track that leads uphill. Park at about 4.1km.
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